
Questions and Answers session - 30th April 2020

Please note that the following text is not an accurate reproduction of the minutes of the online 
session. They have been extensively edited to make it more informative and useful to readers.

What do you understand by the halo effect and is this study susceptible to this effect/bias?

The halo effect occurs when there is change in behaviour of participants in a study/trial based on the
knowledge that they are being observed (by the investigators). This is particularly important in 
surgical trials. It is also possible that monitoring and treatment is delivered in a much more 
‘protocol/checklist driven’ manner that would otherwise have happened. 
This phenomenon could have affected the results of this study.

What do you think about the significant increased number of geriatric reviews at the non-
intervention site, without any change in other outcomes at the same site? 

There is no clear explanation of this provided in the paper. The presenters believe that the increase 
in geriatric reviews in the control site may be due to increased awareness of the importance of 
geriatrician input in acute general surgical care (potentially the ‘halo’ effect is in play). The complex
statistical analyses may have partly addressed this issue.

Did the author discuss the challenges setting up this system?

Not in detail. They provide some information concerning the affordability of it, but we could not 
find a detailed explanation of the issues encountered in setting up the EASE program.

Why were the most frail patients excluded, when the primary outcome was mortality and 
complication of operation ?

The EASE bundle is supposed to support patients with a certain level of independence (CFS 1-6) to 
retain such independence. Highly dependent patients were excluded for this reason, as they have 
little rehabilitation potential. It would be interesting to see if the EASE model impacts outcomes in 
patients with CFS of 7, however this was beyond the purpose of this study.

What is a Cluster RCT? Could this have been an alternative/better study design?

A cluster RCT is a randomized control trial wherein cohorts of patients (such as those being treated 
in one centre) are randomly allocated to specific interventions as opposed to a simple RCT, where 
the unit of study is an individual patient. 
Complex interventions such as the one in this study could be evaluated by a cluster RCT. This will 
involve the recruitment of numerous hospitals in the region and random allocation of each 
participating hospital (or unit of study) to either the EASE program or ‘usual care’. The major 
limitation of such a study would be logistical and therefore these designs are not used very often. 

Would directional hypothesis be prone to confirmation bias?



Confirmation bias is a type of cognitive bias that influences the collection, analyses and 
interpretation of data in a way that reinforces previously held beliefs or prejudice. This can 
influence a study based on any type of hypothesis, be it directional or non-directional.
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